
Faculty Development Committee 
Minutes 

1-29-2019 
 
Present: Flip Phillips, Sarah Day-O’Connell, Erica Bastress-Dukehart, Viviana Rangil. 
 
 

1. Welcome to the new semester and schedule of meetings 
2. Flip Phillips reported on the Committee on Committees meeting that took 

place in December of 2018.  
o FDC reported the 7.3% reduction in funding for sabbatical 

enhancement.  
o FEC again asked about the configuration of FDC.  FDC agreed on 

maintaining the requirement for divisional representation and a 
three-year term, and is open to the possibility of untenured faculty 
members serving on FDC. 

3. The committee will discuss sabbatical applications during the next scheduled 
meeting (2/5/19) 

 
Respectfully submitted by Viviana Rangil 


